
 

 

March 22, 2019  

 
 
To Parents/Guardians:  
 
This letter is to inform you of an event that occurred today, 3-22-19. We received a report that a student found 
an empty bullet casing on one of the buses. Administration took immediate action and contacted the School 
Resource Officer and the Washington Township Police Department. Together we acted promptly to confiscate 
the casing and investigate the matter. There are no threats associated with this finding.  
 
Providing a safe and secure learning environment is our top priority and we take these incidents very seriously.  
Extensive security measures are in place to maintain a safe school district. 
 
As parents, you can help.  Please take this opportunity to speak to your child(ren) about the importance of 
school safety.  Working together we can maintain an environment where students are free to focus on learning. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you should have any concerns.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Keith Neuhs 
Superintendent 
Washington Township School District 
 


